
SERENE CREEK RUN ASSOCIATION  
Meeting Minutes - July 10, 2022 - 7:00PM @ Clubhouse  
  
Attendees: Lori Friedman, Amy Pemberton, Diana Summers, Sim Ford, Rich Buswell  
  
Financial Report:  see attached file 
  
Speeding:  Neighbors continue to observe vehicles dangerously speeding on Riley Run 
Rd. It is a serious safety concern for the entire neighborhood. Vehicles are seen going 
40 MPH and higher in this 25 MPH residential zone. Recently, one neighbor nearly had a 
head on collision with a speeding teenage driver on Riley Run Rd.  
Please slow down on Riley Run Rd and ask your teens that drive and their 
friends to do the same when driving through the neighborhood!  
Thanks to the many neighbors that do observe the speed limit.  
  
Legal: Still waiting on the appeals court decision in the Rivers case. Appeals court 
decisions average 6 months but some can take 12 months. We hope to get a decision 
soon, this summer or early fall.  
 
Trail: If you know someone that would be interested in clearing the trail once or twice a 
year, contact a board member. This work includes moving small fallen trees or using a 
chainsaw to cut a section from any larger fallen trees. Owners can maintain their own 
portion of the trail if they choose.  
  
Pool Status: The pool is operating well this year. The new variable speed pump is 
working well with lower electric costs.   
-Pool deck and fence were pressure washed in the spring   
-Skimmer repairs made in 2020 continue to hold up well. -Some water-line tiles have 
fallen off and temporarily repaired.   
Concrete pools need major refinishing work every 10-12 years on average. Our pool is 
now 15 years old. We will investigate different options for resurfacing and obtain 
estimates for a major pool refinishing job two or three year from now.  
 
Fireworks:  Approved fireworks at the pond caused problems with some horses at the 
stables over the July 4th weekend. For the safety of the horses, fireworks on HOA 
common areas (Clubhouse/Pool/Pond) will no longer be approved.   

 
Future HOA meeting dates:   Oct 9, Jan 15 



 


